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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WELFARE

                          Statewide Adoption and Permanency Network 
                                  and Independent Living (IL) Services
     2013 Winter Statewide Meeting
                 Office of Children, Youth and Families (OCYF) Updates

April is National Child Abuse Prevention Month

It’s time to start planning your child abuse prevention month awareness events for April.  In 2011, more than 3,400 children in Pennsylvania were victims of abuse.   Pennsylvania Family Support Alliance (PFSA) will once again be “Painting for Prevention” this April.  Visit their website, www.pa-fsa.org or call them at (717) 238-0937 for dates and locations of these events or to request blue ribbon pins or educational materials for April.  
May is National Foster Care Month
On May 13, 2013 the Pennsylvania State Resource Family Association (PSRFA) and Together as Adoptive Parents are holding an awareness event to celebrate National Foster Care Month at the State Capitol in Harrisburg from 10:00am to 12:00pm.  Shoes are being collected to be placed around the Capitol to represent the 15,000 children currently in the foster care system in the Commonwealth.  After the event the shoes will be donated to families in need.  If you would like to support this event by donating new or slightly worn shoes  contact PSRFA at 1-800-951-5151.    

21st Annual Pennsylvania Permanency Conference, Be the Change, Award Nominations

The Conference Planning Committee is accepting nominations for 2013 Permanency Recognition Banquet in the following categories:

· Permanency Professional

· Permanent Family

· Permanency Advocate

· County Collaboration

· Philanthropy

· Independent Living Professional

A copy of the Nomination Form for Outstanding Permanency Services to Children and Families in the Pennsylvania Child Welfare System can be found in your packet.
Submission deadline is March 22, 2013 – so nominate now!

Photographers Available!

Having beautiful portraits that capture the spirit and individuality of Pennsylvania’s waiting children in a single portrait is often the key to successful matching.  To serve more waiting children, SWAN is using the talents of volunteer photographers from across the state to obtain artistic portraits of all youth registered with the Pennsylvania Adoption Exchange (PAE).

 

Professional photographers located throughout Pennsylvania will donate their time and talent to create portraits that spotlight each child in a personal way.  Participating photographers will submit new portraits electronically to PAE staff for inclusion on PAE’s website, www.adoptpakids.org.   

 

Caseworkers need to follow the Heart Gallery Caseworker Photography Process which outlines the steps caseworkers must follow to participate.  A copy of the process can be obtained by contacting Karen Lollo at 800-227-0225 ext. 1242 or klollo@diakon-swan.org.  The document also explains where you can obtain the list of participating photographers.  

Chafee Education and Training Grant Program (ETG)
The Pennsylvania Chafee Education and Training Grant (ETG) application for the 

2012-2013 school year closed as of December 31, 2012.  The ETG application for 2013-2014 school year and directions on how to apply will be available online in early April 2013.  The maximum ETG award is not available at this time.  It is hoped that award amount will be approximately $3,000 per student, not to exceed their cost of attendance.  

Please continue to spread the word about the ETG for youth who are, or were, in out of home placement or adopted after age 16.  Youth ARE NOT required to participate in a formal IL program to be eligible to apply and receive an award.  This is not a student loan and students do not need to repay this amount after their education is complete.  ETG awards are subject to the availability of 
funds.  Timely completion of the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA), the Pennsylvania State Grant and ETG applications is important.  
 

All current ETG award recipients will be automatically enrolled for the next academic year and do not need to complete the ETG application.  This will relieve youth of the necessity of completing the ETG application annually.  Students who have not completed an application or received an ETG award must 
complete and submit an initial application by December 31, 2013.  Students must still complete a FAFSA each year.

 

For questions about current Chafee applications or a youth’s status, please contact PHEAA at 1-800-831-0797.  If you work with youth receiving aftercare services who plan to move to another state and establish residency there, they can find state information on the ETG programs at: www.statevoucher.org.  Each state has its own individual application process.  

If you have questions regarding the ETG program in PA, contact Carrie Keiser at ckeiser@pa.gov  or (717) 705-4401.
Remind yourself, remind your youth:
The Pennsylvania Higher Education Assistance Agency (PHEAA) reports that a significant portion of Chafee ETG youth have not applied or reapplied for the PHEAA State Grant.  This means that some youth may have taken out loans that must be repaid and/or have used limited ETG funds, resulting in the reduction in the maximum award amounts for ETG.  Staff are encouraged to educate and assist all college students annually to apply for the PHEAA State Grant.  To apply for the State Grant, a youth must first complete the FAFSA.  Most renewal students need only update their information to reapply.  Please see the PHEAA website, Pennsylvania State Grant Program at www.pheaa.org.  
Note that State Grant deadlines are different for first-time applicants and renewal applicants.  If you find a youth has missed the deadline, apply anyway.  Late applications may qualify for awards if funding permits.

Getting There is Only Half the Battle:

We’ve taken tremendous strides in supporting foster and adoptive youth in enrolling in higher education.  What happens after they reach that milestone can be disheartening.  75 percent of the 2009-10 freshmen Education and Training Grant recipients did not renew their grant in 2010-11.  Given this high rate of non-renewal, staff from OCYF, Family Design Resources, the Child Welfare Resource Center and Northwest Human Services surveyed 92 PA youth to assess what difficulties they have in completing a college bound path.  The survey results and ideas on how to support youth through this transition have been incorporated into soon to be released document titled The Executive Summary of Mentoring Needs for Foster Youth in Higher Education.  

National Youth In Transition Database (NYTD)

Counties can begin referring their follow-up population of young adults, if any, to the state’s www.GetNYTD.org website.  There are 44 counties and 280 youth included in the state’s follow-up sample population.  The follow-up population consists of 19 year olds who were surveyed at their 17th birthday while in foster care.  For more information, see your county’s NYTD Coordinator.

The NYTD Collaborative Team is excited to announce that the first six-month submission of the served population was timely and successful.  The team thanks all counties for their efforts.

Waiting Child Segments

SWAN’s media contractor funds three waiting child segments across the state designed to find adoptive families for older youth in need of families.  Waiting Child is aired on KDKA TV 2, a Pittsburgh CBS affiliate, Val’s Kids is aired on WHTM abc 27 in the Harrisburg area, and A Little Love is aired on WBRE TV 28, a Wilkes-Barre NBC affiliate.  Waiting child segments have proven to be successful over the years in helping find permanent homes for the children of PA. 

If you have a child you would like featured on KDKA’s, Waiting Child, please contact Ja-Neen Jones at Three Rivers Adoption Council at jjones@3riversadopt.org.
If you have a waiting child you would like featured on WHTM’s, Val’s Kids, please contact Karen Lollo at klollo@diakon-swan.org or at 

(717) 558-1242. 
If you have a waiting child you would like featured on WBRE’s, A Little Love, please contact Jill Ferraro Bruce at jferrarobruce@diakon-swan.org or at 
(717) 558-7292.
Pennsylvania Child and Family Services Review (CFSR) Update

Pennsylvania completed its second CFSR Program Improvement Plan in June 2012.  Planning for the next CFSR will begin once the Children’s Bureau confirms how the process will work for round three.  The Children’s Bureau has issued an important Information Memorandum (IM) to provide guidance to states on developing and utilizing a continuous quality improvement system to demonstrate their ability to achieve positive outcomes for children and families.  A continuous quality improvement (CQI) approach allows states to evaluate the quality of services to children and families, and to make adjustments in response to that evaluation in order to make improvements.  As discussed in this IM, a well functioning CQI system allows states to measure the quality of services being provided to determine the impact those services have on children and families as well as the effectiveness of state systems and processes.  

This IM does not establish any new requirements for states.  It is intended to share the Children’s Bureau’s current view on a framework for a well functioning state CQI system for child welfare that would also meet current federal requirements for Quality Assurance, periodic evaluation and the delivery of quality services. The IM can be accessed by clicking on the following link:  http://www.acf.hhs.gov/programs/cb/resource/im1207  

OCYF is collaborating with the Children’s Bureau Regional Office to discuss the information included in the IM and to ensure that PA continues to enhance our CQI  process.  Anyone with questions can contact Stephanie Maldonado (smaldonado@pa.gov) or Jeanne Schott (jls192@pitt.edu) for more information. 

SWAN List Serve 

The SWAN list serve through Google Groups is comprised of county children and youth agency workers and SWAN affiliate agency workers.  The goal of the group is to facilitate special needs adoptions throughout PA.  All information posted on this site is confidential.  Anyone wishing to join this group must be an employee of a county children and youth agency or SWAN affiliate agency.  If interested, please contact Desiree Weisser at (717) 772-7011 or by email at dweisser@pa.gov.   
SWAN-IL Network Newsletter 
Tell the Network about all of the wonderful things you, your agency, your community, a youth or a colleague is doing to promote permanency for the youth of PA!  If you have something exciting, interesting or informative to share with your colleagues, please forward your articles, success stories, matching events or ideas to Karen Lollo at klollo@diakon-swan.org or at (717) 558-1242.  Pictures are always a great addition to any article.  You can find the latest and past editions of this newsletter at www.adoptpakids.org under the Network Newsletter link.  
